Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Bill Allen called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Brock Bailey, seconded. Vote 3-0

Bill Allen reported on the meetings that were held at Mark Twain Council of Governments on Tuesday, 2/11/25.

- \*TAC Meeting
- \*Executive Board Meeting for MTRCOG
- \*Rural Development Meeting
- \*Solid Waste Meeting

Commission met with Billy Orf, R&B Supervisor, regarding a bid proposal for a piece of machinery. Several road issues were also discussed.

Commission discussed BRO bridge projects. The engineering plan and bidding process must be pursued with MODOT to ensure the process will be approved per new process changes.

MAC Trust presented Pike County a Risk Management Excellence Award for zero worker compensation claims.

Commission met with Ralph Miller about road concerns.

Commission met with Alex Ellison, Prosecuting Attorney, regarding Child Support partnership with multiple counties. Changes are pending, but inevitable as the Audrain Coop no longer exists. Alex is pursuing options for the county.

Commission contacted US Bank regarding the announcement of the closure of the local branch. Erin Zimmer, Branch Manager, was the person contacted.

There being no other business before the County Commission, the meeting adjourned until February 20, 2025, at 9:00am.

Laura Stumbaugh County Clerk Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner

Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner

Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner